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Those present and apologies for absence are as per the Special General Meeting minutes of the same date.

The Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 25th October 2009 were approved unanimously. Proposed by Bournemouth DCC, and seconded by Bristol MC.

There were no matters arising.

General Secretary’s Report

The Secretary read out a bulletin issued by an organisation called LARA (Land Access and Recreation Association), who are lobbying government to protect venues for motorsport and other pastimes.   These can be contacted at admin@laragb.org for further information and guidance.

There were two applications from Clubs for membership of the ASWMC.

The first was Devon Borders MC.  Proposed by Weston S Mare MC and seconded by Welsh Counties MC, and the proposal was carried.

The second was Club Rallysport West who had re-applied after being refused previously.  Forresters MC and Weston S Mare MC asked if clubs should be allowed to re-apply continuously until they get accepted.   The Chairman responded that there is nothing in our rules to stop this happening, and it can only be changed by a motion made by a club to the AGM which could then be discussed and voted on.   The acceptance of Club Rallysport West was proposed by Exeter MC and seconded by Bournemouth DCC, and was carried by 10 votes for and 6 against.

The representatives of the two clubs were welcomed to the Association and allowed to participate in the remainder of the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

Our new Treasurer, Colin Goode, informed the meeting that the Accounts as at the end of March 2010, showed that income was slightly down due to reduced Championship registrations, and late payment of Club registrations for 2010.   Net outgoings were also down, so current status is as per the SGM Treasurer’s Report.

Colin is having extreme problems in locating the Treasurer of many clubs, as changes in Club Officials change regularly, but the Clubs do not inform the Association of the changes.

Executive Committee Report

The Chairman, Paul Parker, reported that the feedback from clubs regarding event dates and club officials was down to only 40% of the clubs.   Many clubs are stating that they do not get any information from the Association, and this is solely caused by the lack of feedback of changes from the Clubs.   This situation must improve dramatically, as it is adversely affecting the service provided by the ASWMC.

There are quite a few Green Power Challenge events taking place in our area, where various organisations construct electric cars, etc.   The Chairman suggests that local Motor Clubs contact these organisers to offer help and commence the build-up of relationships with them.

Details of an All-Rounders Championship, was circulated to all clubs for comment, and no comments have been received.   The Chairman will re-circulate the draft plan and comments from clubs are required by the end of August.

The local Go Motorsport representative, Rob Mager, is visiting schools and colleges to promote motorsport, and he now informs the Chairman, who then informs the local Motor Club.

The MSA Club website, currently, is very inflexible, and is now having a major software update, to make it much easier to use from 2011.

There are three Inter Association Events to be held by the ASWMC in 2010 as follows:



28th August

Autocross

Witney MC



18th September
Sporting Trial

Camel Vale MC



October

Autocross

Weston Super Mare MC

Stuart Turner has suggested that Motor Clubs should consider running Economy Runs as an example of our attempts at green motoring.

Co-ordinators’ Reports

RALLY

Alan Whitney reported that registrations are slightly down on last year.

A new Rally Championship has been proposed namely the King of Smeatharpe Championship, with all 3 events held there each year to score.   Registered ASWMC contenders will pay £5.00 and unregistered contenders will pay £10.00.   A sponsor has been found.   Subject to approval at the October AGM, the new Championship will start in 2011.

SPEED:   (SPRINT & HILLCLIMBS)

Registrations are also slightly down, but all events are going ahead in 2010.   Regular newsletters are sent to all contenders.

(AUTOCROSS)

36 registered contenders this year, including 3 juniors.

AUTOTEST

Registrations are coming in well, but the Plymouth MC event was cancelled, due to venue problems.

TRAINING OFFICER

The MSA has received significant funding from the FIA for training in the UK.

There will be an ASWMC Training Day at Wiscombe on Sunday 3rd October 2010.   Any interested clubs or marshals to contact Trevor Nunn.

REGISTRATION SECRETARY

Jannine Loveys reported that 319 Championship Registrations have been received to date, which is slightly down on last year.

Motor Sports Council/Special Committee Reports

From 2011 cars with rotary engines will be treated the same as turbo cars.

Spill kits currently are strongly recommended, but will be mandatory in 2011.

Rationalisation of Competition Licences and Permits is still being discussed and it is hoped that the outcome will be positive.

Any Other Business

None

Forthcoming Meeting Dates:

22nd August
Dates Meeting 

2.30pm
John Symes, MSA Technical Director, 

    will be present.

24th October 
Annual General Meeting
2.30pm
Allan Dean Lewis MBE, MSA External



Council Meeting

3.00pm
    Affairs Executive, will be present

The above meetings will be held at The Hartnoll Hotel.

The ASWMC Annual Awards Presentation will again be held at Colyford Memorial Hall, Devon  (Post Code EX24 6QJ) on Sunday 20th February 2011.   The same people will be doing the buffet as 2010.   DON’T MISS IT!!!

